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WAMSS Board Meeting – May 3, 2016 Blaine, Washington


	 MEETING TITLE:  WAMSS Board Meeting 

	DATE:     Tuesday, May 3, 2016      Start Time: 11:15 am     End Time: 12:52 pm     Location:  Semiahmoo Resort, Blaine WA

	RECORDER: Amy Tangonan – Secretary

	PRESENT: Michele Sabol – President , Heidi Martinez - President – Elect/Membership Committee , Barbi Donovan – Past President,  Molly Nagel – Treasurer, Diane Witsel - Eastern Chapter President-Elect,  Vikki Gore – Strategic Planning Chair

	ABSENT:  Lisa Fox - Western Chapter President, Michelle Hacker – Scholarship Chair 

	COMMITTEE CHAIRS: Michelle Lyski - Bylaws Chair, *Shannon Rochon - Communications Chair, *Allison Chapman - Education Chair

	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	PROPOSED ACTION / RECOMMENDATION/CONCLUSION
	FOLLOW-UP

	CALL TO ORDER:


	Michele Sabol called to order at 11:15am
	Informational 
	None

	REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:
	Minutes reviewed from March 4, 2016 were approved.  
	Action – first by Michele and second by Barbi. All members approved.
	None

	
	
	
	

	Treasurer Report 
	Molly Nagel – Treasurer

Report filed in minutes.
	Action – Motion to approve was made by Michele and seconded by Heidi. All were in approval. 
	None

	
	
	
	

	Chapter Reports 
	Eastern Chapter Report – Diane Witsel (attached)
The Eastern Chapter’s last meeting was on March 18, 2016. The educational topic was “Precautionary Suspensions: Follow your Bylaws and Proceed with Caution”.
We have encouraged increased WAMSS membership. We had one guest attend the January meeting and one new member from Sunnyside Community Hospital joined us in March.

In an effort to promote professional certification and continuing education, the Eastern Chapter approved an annual drawing for the WAMSS Annual Conference registration fee.   Those eligible for the drawing are EWAMSS members who have obtained CPCS, or CPMSM certification by January 1, 2017.  The winner will receive a scholarship for the 2017 Annual Conference.  This proposal will require a yearly vote and is subject to funds being available. 
Diane Witsil, CPCS, Lake Chelan Community Hospital, is our 2016-17 EWAMSS Chapter President.  Korrine Gonzales, CPCS, CPMSM, Samaritan Healthcare is our 2017-2018 EWAMSS President Elect.  

The current total Eastern Washington WAMSS balance is $4960.66 


	Informational 

	None

	
	Western Chapter Report – Lisa Fox (attached)
The Western chapter’s last business meeting and CE opportunity was held on March 4, 2016, at UW South Lake Union. The educational topic was the NAMSS webinar entitled 
“Delegated Credentialing: Keys to Success (part 1)”. 

We anticipate that the conference will provide us with opportunities to network and strengthen WWAMSS.

Stephanie Fox CPCS is the WWAMSS President Elect.
Amy Carroll, CPCS is the WWAMSS Secretary
Barbara York agreed to continue as WWAMSS Treasurer.

The current total Western Washington WAMSS balance is $10,716.85.
	Informational
	None

	Committee Reports/Action Items
	Bylaws committee – Michelle Lyski
There have been no requests/comments on/about the bylaws since last meeting. Michelle will be sending the bylaws to NAMSS for their annual review.

	Informational
	Michelle will update board with NAMSS timeline.

	
	Conference Planning Committee – Barbi Donovan (see attachment)
Barbi Donovan presented the Conference Planning Committee report (attached).
· Members will earn 15 ½ CEU’s for the entire 2016 Conference.
· 97 members registered; 2 members cancelled and fees will be applied to next year’s conference. Barbi will forward correspondence to Molly.
· There is a locked office for gift storage at the hotel.
· Members discussed an alternative night for bonfire due to weather; announcement will be made to members if the date changes.
	Informational 
	Complete

	
	
	
	

	
	Communications Committee – Shannon Rochon (see attachment)
Shannon Rochon presented the Communications Committee report (attached). 

· Gisela Mejia will be taking over webmaster duties. A suggestion was made to post Chapter meeting dates on the website at the beginning of the year.

· Cheryle Whisenhunt will publish a Special Conference edition of the newsletter in addition to Spring, Summer, Fall and Winter editions
.
	Informational
	Complete

	
	
	
	

	
	Education/Lending Library – Allison Chapman (see attachment)
Recently Certified: 

· Certified since last conference:

· Rachel DeLauder – CPCS 

· Cindy Jenkins – CPCS

· Kathryn Reinitz – CPCS

· Michelle Lyski – CPCS and CPMSM

· Abigail Abad – CPCS

· Laura Foster – CPMSM

Currently checked out:

· CPCS Study Guide – both copies checked out

· CPMSM Study Guide

· Verify and Comply

· The Medical Staff Handbook

· The CMS-Joint Commission Crosswalk

· Core Curriculum

Purchased for lending library:

· HCPro Verify and Comply Sixth Edition – 2 copies

· NAMSS CPCS Study Guide (2nd copy)

· NAMSS CPMSM Study Guide (2nd copy)

Website documents will be updated when books are received.
Allison noted that she is working on development of an educational subcommittee and will solicit feedback from Board on her recommendation.


	Allison to continue research on subcommittee.

	Allison will solicit feedback from Board on recommendation.

	
	Membership Committee – Heidi Martinez
Heidi Martinez presented the Membership Committee report.
· 244 total WAMSS Members

· 61 Eastern Chapter

· 183 Western Chapter

Heidi is developing statistics on membership so we can target areas to focus on and plans to have this available in July.
	Informational
	Heidi will present membership stats to Board.

	
	
	
	

	
	Scholarship Committee – Michelle Hacker
No report.  
	 
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Nomination Committee – Michele Sabol 
No report for Nomination Committee.

Lori Hellestrae was sworn in as the new incoming Board Secretary. Amy Tangonan is the President Elect and Heidi Martinez incoming President both will be sworn in at the Thursday meeting.

	Informational
	None

	
	Strategic Planning Committee – Vikki Gore (see attachment)
Vikki Gore presented the Strategic Planning Committee report (attached). Vikki noted that we should begin to look at goals, including the future direction of health care, for our next strategic plan.

	Informational
	None

	
	
	
	

	Old Business
	1. Core Values or the objective of WAMSS – Tabled for next meeting 
2. Job Descriptions – Committee chairs were asked to email job description to Michele and we will discuss at next meeting 
3. WAMSS Brochure – Michele displayed a prototype. We will continue discussion of ways to increase membership.
4. Volunteer Registry – We would like to create a volunteer registry and include previous roles members have held.  Board will discuss further. Molly will have a document at the conference outlining volunteer positions to help members understand responsibilities. It was noted that we do have an organizational chart which will be posted on the website and included in the 2017 Conference handouts.
5. Honorariums for WAMSS Members teaching and speaking

A motion was made to approve the rate of $300 for members teaching a full day of 
classes and rate of $100 for a speaker (1-2 hours).


	1. Tabled

2. Tabled

3. Chairs will send job descriptions to Michele.

4. Tabled. 
5. Motion to approve was made and seconded.  All in favor 
	1-4. Will discuss at next meeting

5.Complete



	New Business
	1.Book Marks for Future Conferences
Shannon discussed development of a bookmark which would highlight the date of the next conference. Members also discussed option of making it two sided, in order to highlight the next two conferences.

2.Swearing in of new board member – Lori Hellestrae

Lori Hellestrae was sworn in as Secretary by Michele Sabol.

3. Nominate for Scholarship Chair – 

Michele Sabol nominated Aviana Jupiter as the new Scholarship Chair as Michelle Hacker has resigned from the position as Chair of Scholarship. 
	1. Shannon will research different options and costs and bring examples to a future meeting.
2. N/A

3. Informational
	Continued discussion

	Open Discussion
	Heidi discussed possible dates for the Leadership Retreat. The best day appears to be Monday, August 8, 2016 9:30am – 4pm in Belltown.

	Informational
	None

	
	Discussion held on ideas to increase membership. For example, Wisconsin’s brochure is sent to practitioners and clinics as well as hospitals and health plans. We will discuss again and possibly include in next year’s budget.

	Investigate methods to increase membership.
	Will continue discussion at next meeting.

	Adjournment of Business
	12:52 pm
	Informational
	NA

	Next Meeting 
	October 7, 2016 at PNWU, Yakima WA
	Informational
	NA


Page 5 of 5

[image: image1.png]_1514027917.bin

